
                              Paris Township Trustees 

 

 

                             Shearer Community Center                                               March 21, 2024  

     Ed Samec and Dave Kemble were present for this regular meeting presided over by Co-Chairman 

Samec. Co-Chairman Samec called the meeting to order by asking everyone to stand for the Pledge of 

Allegiance to the American Flag. 

  

Also Attending:  Derek Reed, Diane Wiley, David Brockelman, Mike Glista, Fred Shaulis   

                            Dave Duncan, Ed Lake, Ray Sheets, and Rob McKain         

                                   

     Dave Kemble made the motion to accept the minutes seconded by Ed Samec.  

 

     RESIDENTS CONCERNS 

     Residents of Wayland were present with concerns of the trash at property in Wayland.  The owner 

had two dumpsters brought in to clean up but they are full and more trash has been dropped off.  

David Duncan, Zoning inspector, reported to the residents that the problem has been addressed and 

the owner has been contacted.  David Duncan will be contacting the owner again to see what progress 

is going to happen in the future.  The residents reported that more trash has been hauled in.  David 

Kemble repeatedly assured the residents that the Trustees are aware of the problem and measures are 

being taken to hopefully get the mess cleaned up.  

 

     LOT ON NEWTON FALLS ROAD 

     Ray Sheets, a resident, is concerned about someone building on a very small lot on the dead-end 

portion of Newton Falls Road.  David Duncan insured Mr. Sheets that no one has pulled a permit to 

build a house on the small lot. 

 

     ZONING LETTERS 

     David Duncan reported sending a letter to Bill Krimmer asking about the burned house on Newton 

Falls Road.  A letter was also sent to 6429 McClintockburg Road about a make shift tent and 

someone living in it. 

 

     SHIFT COVERAGE 

     Station staffing pay period 3-1-2024 thru 3-15-2024 (15 days) 

     -Days staffed with two personnel – 1 

     -Days staffed with one person – 2 

     -Days unstaffed – 12 

 

     BASEBALL PORT-A-POTTIE 

     Ed Samec brought up, for Dorene Spicer, that port-a-pots for the baseball fields would be 

delivered.  Ed Samec mentioned that the port-a-pot delivered is not handicap and check into a 

handicap port-a-pot instead of a regular one.  It would be $100/mo.  A resident suggested that the 

township pay the different of a regular port-a-pot to a handicap one.  This was tabled until the next 

meeting. 

 

     BALL PARKING 

     Chief Reed brought up the ball parking issue.  People are parking in the fire lanes and if a fire call 

were to come in the trucks would not be able to get out.  Fred Shaulis is going to put up no parking 

signs “fire lane” in hopes that the ball visitors will park over in the overflow parking. 

 

      

Upon no further discussion Ed Samec made the motion to adjourn this meeting, seconded by David 

Kemble.  Roll Call: Ed Samec, yes; David Kemble, yes; Dorene Spicer, absent; Motion Carried.  

 

 

 

_______________________________________    _______________________________________  

              CO-CHAIRMAN SAMEC                                               FISCAL OFFICER                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

 

 

            

 

 


